
 

City of Coral Gables 
CITY COMMISSION MEETING 

May 12, 2020 

 

 

ITEM TITLE: 

EMERGENCY ORDINANCE. AN EMERGENCY ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF CORAL GABLES, 

FLORIDA, AMENDING CHAPTER 46 - "PENSIONS” OF THE CITY OF CORAL GABLES CODE, 

TEMPORARILY WAIVING THE 30-DAY BREAK IN SERVICE REQUIREMENT FOR RETIRED 

EMPLOYEES WHO ARE REHIRED AS PART-TIME POLICE OFFICERS OR COMMUNICATION 

OFFICERS DURING THE COVID-19 EMERGENCY; AMENDING SECTION 46-262, ENTITLED 

"LIMITATION ON PAYMENT OF RETIREMENT INCOME"; AND PROVIDING FOR 

SEVERABILITY, REPEALER, CODIFICATION, COMPLIANCE AND AN EFFECTIVE DATE. (FOR 

RATIFICATION) 
 

 

DEPARTMENT HEAD RECOMMENDATION: 

Approve. 
 

BRIEF HISTORY: 

On March 1, 2020, the State Surgeon General and State Health Officer declared a Public Health 

Emergency exists in the State of Florida as a result of COVID-19.  On March 9, 2020, Governor 

Ron DeSantis issued Executive Order 20-52 declaring a state of emergency for the entire State 

of Florida as a result of COVID-19.  During this state of emergency, it is vital that the City 

maintain a sufficient level of trained essential personnel to meet the increased demands of the 

City’s residents for the duration of the COVID-19 state of emergency. 

City employees may be temporarily unable to report to work due to possible COVID-19 

exposure or quarantines related to COVID-19, which might impact essential governmental 

functions.  Training new employees to serve in the positions of police officer and 

communications officer requires significant time and resources, which may be better utilized 

in support of the City’s response to COVID-19.  Retired City police officers and 

communications officers possess the necessary skills and training to immediately assist with 

the City’s COVID-19 response.  The City’s essential governmental functions should not be 

hindered by the termination and reemployment limitations, including the 30-day break in 

service requirement for those employees returning on a part-time basis, pertaining to recently 

retired essential personnel during the COVID-19 state of emergency. It is necessary and 

appropriate to take action to ensure that COVID-19 remains controlled, and that residents and 

visitors of the City remain safe and secure. 

Passage of this ordinance required a 4/5 vote of the City Commission and at the April 21st City 

Commission meeting, the ordinance was adopted by a vote of 5-5.  Due to the 

Coronavirus/COVID-19 Pandemic, and in accordance with Resolution No. 2020-74, the April 

21st City Commission meeting was held virtually and it came to the City’s attention that the 

platform did not allow certain members of the public to access the meeting.  Consequently, in 

an abundance of caution, the Ordinance is being placed on the Commission agenda to allow 

for any member of the public who was unable to speak during the April 21st City Commission 



meeting to do so and for the Commission’s ratification of its adoption of the ordinance. 

 

FINANCIAL INFORMATION: (If Applicable) 

 Amount Account No. Source of Funds 

 $0.00 N/A N/A 

Total:  APPROVED BY:   
 

Attachments:  

1. Ordinance adopted April 21, 2020 

 


